Driver Safety Policy
All Drivers

Driver safety is expected of all Sisters who operate a vehicle.
All drivers must have a valid driver license in the state in which they reside. Drivers will comply with all laws, ordinances, and regulations and will operate their vehicles courteously and defensively. Drivers and passengers will wear safety belts at all times.

No Sister will operate a vehicle when illness, fatigue, injury, alcohol, medication, or drugs impair her judgment or ability to drive. 
All drivers age 50 and older must complete a driver safety course every three years and submit a certificate of completion to the Driver Safety Course Coordinator.
Each driver is responsible for maintenance of the vehicle. Drivers should be familiar with the vehicle manual, the Caritas Vehicle Operating Manual, and any special instructions for scheduling routine maintenance.

Drivers will take measures to discourage crime when parking (e.g., by parking near a street light, locking the vehicle, etc.).
Drivers with Frequent Accidents

A Sister requires evaluation if she has had two at-fault accidents within a three-year period.
In such cases, the Leadership Team will request one or more of the following: (a) a proficiency road test by a licensed driving school; (b) a defensive driving course; (c) a medical assessment by a health care provider, who includes in the assessment an evaluation of the effects of medications taken by the driver; (d) an assessment of the driver at an approved facility.
The Leadership Team will discuss with the sister the results of these assessments and the decision regarding her driving.

Drivers at Risk for Accidents

A Sister who is at risk for accidents will be required to have her driving evaluated. At-risk drivers are defined here to include (a) drivers age 80 and older and (b) drivers who may have impaired driving ability because of chronic illness, use of a medication, an injury, or temporary or chronic fatigue.

Drivers age 80 and older are required to have a proficiency road test every two years. 

If any Sister is afraid to travel with a Sister driver, she will discuss her concerns with that driver and with the Leadership Team. The Team will review the issues and may request a medical assessment. Depending on the results of the assessment, the Team may recommend a proficiency road test.

The Leadership Team will discuss with the sister the results of these assessments and the decision regarding her driving.
Approved: Leadership Team, 2003
Revised: Leadership Team, 2006
